From: London, Sarah

To: Peter Italia
Subject: RE: Request for records
Date: Tuesday, March 10, 2015 4:00:00 PM

Ok, good to know. Thanks,
Sarah

From: Peter Italia [mailto:italiamd99@hotmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, March 10, 2015 3:54 PM

To: London, Sarah

Subject: RE: Request for records

Hello Sarah.

| have rcv the ~144 pages. | will call/email Charon Goldwyn at DOH for the other records.
Thanks.

Pete

From: Sarah.london@state.vt.us

To: italiamd99@hotmail.com

Subject: Request for records

Date: Tue, 10 Mar 2015 16:47:52 +0000

Dear Mr. ltalia, | understand you contacted our office today regarding public records. Happy
to speak by phone as well — | did not get through on the number you provided. The
Governor’s Office has previously produced approximately 144 pages of records in response to
requests regarding Ebola and quarantine in Vermont. If you would like a copy of those
records, please let me know and let us know where to send them. Please be aware that the
Vermont Department of Health has also previously produced approximately 417 pages of
records to media outlets that have made similar requests. If you would like to request those
records, | recommend you contact the records officer at the Department of Health, Charon
Goldwyn, or make a request using the following email address or website below.

AHS.VDHPublicRecordsRequests@state.vt.us

http://healthvermont.gov/contact/contact.aspx#records

| hope the above is helpful to you. If you have additional questions regarding records of the
Governor’s Office, just let me know.

Sincerely,
Sarah
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Sarah London

Counsel to the Governor
802-828-3333
sarah.london@state.vt.us
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